
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Customer, 

The Government of Spain has taken today 29th March 2020 additional 
measurements with the aim to reinforce the ones already taken two weeks ago for 
stopping the spread of the COVID-19 Outbreak. Basically, it has been increased the 
number of activities, those classified as not essentials, that need to be suspended till 
next 9th April. Our activity is within the so-called of special consideration for its 
participation in the value chain that allows the guarantee of food supply. Therefore, we 
will continue, as until now, with our activities and we will do everything in our power 
to continue supplying goods. 

On another hand, works in the greenhouse and land preparation are in progress 
an everything is ready to start this week transplanting in Extremadura. In Andalucia 
transplanting started three weeks ago and it is progressing smoothly, of course taking 
all the preventive measurements and with all the difficulties that brings this special 
situation. 

Right now, the main concern of Grupo Conesa is trying to guarantee the health 
of all our employees and the continuity of business activity. To this end, we have taken 
different preventive measurements. 

All those people from the administrative, quality, logistics, commercial, technical and 
Human Resources services who can work from home are doing so from 15th March. 

The entrance of any external person that is not essential for the continuity of the activity 
has been prohibited. 

A strict control protocol has been activated for truck and container drivers 

In relation to employees who are in field, greenhouse, production, maintenance and 
expeditions, a strict protocol of preventive measurement has been developed and the 
main measures taken are: compliance with hygiene measures; what to do if they have 
symptoms, working hours have been reorganized to avoid a high concentration of 
people; the canteen has been limited to a maximum of 5 people at a time; everything 
has been organize to keep a safety distance of 2 meters; in the goods preparation area 
two work shifts have been established to divide the staff in half; daily disinfection of the 
common areas is being carried out and the cleaning of the same has been reinforced; 
employees cannot share a vehicle to attend work,… 

In any case, the fact of having 7 production centres in different locations where 
the products produced in the campaign are stored and 3 production centres where 
tomato powder is produced represents an element of security in the event of emergency 
conditions. 
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In recent days there is a movement around the world tending to increase the 
levels of stocks and in some cases due to the massive supply of the population, we have 
registered a significant increase in orders, which is why sometimes we find ourselves 
with a lack of trucks and / or containers to supply in a timely manner, so we ask for a 
little patience and understanding. 

We will continue to monitor the situation very closely and will proceed to 
implement any measure in our hands to continue supplying our products. 

For any questions or needs do not hesitate to contact your contact person at 
Grupo Conesa. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Best regards. 

Villafranco del Guadiana, 29th March 2020 

 

 

       Manuel Vázquez Calleja 

CEO 


